Midway City Council 4 October 2022 Regular Meeting

Wasatch Community Foundation / Donation

Brad Wilson

From: Celeste Johnson

Sent: Monday, August 29, 2022 1:03 PM

To: Brad Wilson

Subject: FW: Grant opportunity

Please put this on the agenda for the first meeting in Oct.

Celeste Johnson

Mayor

P: 435-654-3223 ext 102

E: cjohnson@midwaycityut.org 75 N 100 W – P.O. Box 277 Midway, UT 84049 www.midwaycityut.org

----Original Message----

From: Tom Fowler <tfowlerutah@gmail.com> Sent: Monday, August 29, 2022 11:55 AM

To: Celeste Johnson <cjohnson@midwaycityut.org> Cc: Joshua Jewkes <jjewkes@gordonlawgrouputah.com>

Subject: Grant opportunity

Dear Celeste Johnson & the Midway City Council,

This short email is to request funds from Midway City to support programs initiated by the Wasatch Community Foundation for the residents in Midway and the entire Heber Valley.

The Wasatch Community Foundation (WCF) is the largest all-volunteer, non-profit organization in Heber Valley. Wasatch Community Foundation was created to advance the well-being of Wasatch County residents in the Arts, Recreation, Education, Health, and Human Services areas. We connect residents who are able to give with residents in need: from the community, for the community.

Here is a short partial list of our programs currently underway or projected to start prior to Year end...by Pillar

Recreation:

Pickleball Court expansion at the South Fields \$20000 Bike Repair stations on Valley Trails \$5000

Service:

Food Assistance Programs throughout the Valley \$25000

Back to School Basics -clothing & school Supplies \$6600

Health:

Thanksgiving Dinner for Residences of the Valley \$7500

Mental Health Spanish Speaking Therapist \$12000

Walk to School Program UDOT Grant in Kind \$10000

Arts

Support to the RAP Tax Marketing effort \$5000

There are other projects but I believe these will benefit residents in Midway as well as those across our Valley. I would be glad to present at one of the council meetings if that would help.

I'm not asking for any specific amount. We will be grateful to the Midway council for any funds received.

Tom Fowler WCF Chair